
GOLDEN GROVE LUTHERAN 
FELLOWSHIP 

 

 Pastor: Leon Rosenberg    

Church Office:      
Sunnybrook Drive       
Wynn Vale   5127               
           
Postal Address:                       
PO Box 1371          
Golden Grove  5125     
Phone:  (08) 8282 6050          
Email: office@gglf.org.au   
               
Church Office Secretary:       
Judith Whaites  

The extended list of GGLF office bearers will 
be shown when the bulletin returns to its 
normal A4 format in February  

POSITIONS VACANT 

Remember to keep collecting your used postage stamps for STAMPS FOR MISSIONS. Box in  Foyer. 

 
 
 

 
Today  27 Jan      Maurice Rawolle 

Mon    28 Jan      Sarah Dutschke 
       Brodie Jachmann-Evans 

Thurs  31 Jan      Margey Knapp 
Fri        1 Feb      David Bartel 

       Kevin Watson 
            

We hope your special day is blessed 
with God’s love & grace 

 

Don’t forget the Library is open  

for browsing and borrowing 

Christian greeting cards always  

for sale from the Mobile Unit in the  

Fellowship Centre —Cost $2 

Prayer Opportunities 
 
A prayer box  is available in the Church entrance 
for prayer requests (either private or public) on 
Sundays.  If anyone has a prayer request  we en-
courage you to fill out a prayer request form and 
place it in the right hand side of the box.   
 
Prayer Chain:  Means a lot of people praying about 
an urgent or special need.  For urgent prayer re-
quests during the week you are invited to contact 
one of following people and the prayer chain will be 
set in progress.   (Chris Hahn, Jan Wegener, Pas-
tor Len & Claire Tscharke, Catherina & Wim Bel-
graver, Anne Hanton, Joan Hochwald, Tanya Wil-
son, Judith Whaites.) 
All requests will be kept confidential. 
The prayer chain is available for everyone in both 
the church and school communities.  Likewise if 
anybody feels they would like to be a part of the 
prayer chain we’d love you to join us. 
 

Video Ministry 
Each service is video taped, with copies available 
immediately after each service.  Please see the 
library to loan a copy.  Even if you can’t make it to 
the service, you can still participate in worship. 
 

Meals Ministry 
(A practical way we can share & show God’s love) 
Families rostered to support Meals Ministry in 
January  are:   McLuckie, Watson & Taylor . 
When donating meals for the freezer we ask that 
you please attach some details to the container, eg 
name of the meal, date meal was prepared, a  list 
of main ingredients, and heating instructions. 

Thank you. 
 

GGLF Attendance & Offerings 
(Offerings do not include electronic giving amount 

of $9680 per month from 39 contributors.) 
 
   Attendance    Offerings  
Sunday 20/1     9.30 am        87        $496.90 
  
 

•    Chief Executive Office for the LLL 

•  Refugee Services Volunteer  

           Co-ordinator at LCC (Closing date  
            28th January 2008)  
• Office Administrator at St Stephen’s 

Lutheran Church Office, Wakefield 
Street, Adelaide. 20 hours/week 
9.30am to 2.30pm – Tues to Fri. Work 
specifications on application to Denis, 
phone 8337 5150 or email 
gregko@primus.com.au. Applications 
close Monday 18 February 2008. 

27th January 2008—3rd Sunday after Epiphany 

 

WELCOMEWELCOMEWELCOMEWELCOME to all worshipping with us today. 

Greetings to any visitors here with us today.  We are pleased to 
have you join us and we trust you have felt welcomed and pray 
the Holy Spirit may enlighten and empower us with the  
message shared with us today.  

Tea & coffee is available in the Fellowship Centre  
following morning service. 

 Please feel welcome to join us. 
 

Readings for today 

Isaiah      9: 1– 4 
1 Cor.      1:10-18 

Matthew  4:12-23 

Readings for 3rd Feb  
Exodus  24:12-18 

2 Peter   1:16-21 
Matt.    17:  1– 9 

Today 27th Jan   9.30 am   Contemporary worship with HC 

Sunday 3 Feb    9.30 am  

  6.30 pm  

Contemporary worship  

Salt Factory worship including 
Installation of GGLPS staff 

Friday 8th Feb 8.45-9.15am Informal worship with school com-

munity followed by Coffee Club 

Sunday 10 Feb    9.30 am  

  6.30 pm  

Contemporary worship with HC 

Salt Factory worship including 
Installation of Alyssa Wurst 

Worship Opportunities 

“Making Christ known in the  
community so that all may worship  
Him and receive the gift of eternal life”  

GOLDEN GROVE  

LUTHERAN FELLOWSHIP 

www.gglf.org.au 

Pastor Leon Rosenberg 

Available through the  
Administration Office at 
Sunnybrook Drive 
Wynn Vale  5127 

Phone (office) 8282 6051 

Mobile:   0432 224 721 
Home:    8251 4007 
Email:     rosenberg.leon@ 
goldengrove.sa.edu.au 

TWO MINUTES... 
Matt 4:12-23    

One of the most contentious issues that I’ve come across through my dealings with children and 
their parents, is that of discipline. In many contexts today, the word “discipline” is mis-used as an-
other word for punishment. Yet, “discipline” comes from the word “disciple”. It means to train to 
become like the one we follow. 

In Matthew 4:18-22, we see Jesus Christ calling His first disciples.  “Come follow me!” Jesus said. 
And they dropped everything – their work, their father, everything they knew – to follow THE ONE  
they’d been waiting for. 

As Christians, we are also followers of Christ – His disciples. Daily we are given the opportunity to 
reflect, repent, leave everything we regret behind us and start afresh. Daily, we are given the op-
portunity to follow Christ in everything we do. Daily, we can rely on the Holy Spirit to discipline us to 
become more like Christ. 

Like the first disciples, we have the opportunity to say “perhaps later” and miss what Christ has for 
 us, or immediately get up, leave everything else and follow Him. 

What is your response today?            Julie Hahn 



 
 
 

 

• Who would you follow? We are asking that question this morning as we continue 
our Epiphany Sermon series on “Who is Jesus ?” We’ll look at various historical and 
“negative” leaders with this question in mind. 
• Again don’t forget the sermon is available in the Fellowship Centre THIS MORN-
ING 

• Salt Factory resumes next week. 

• Confirmation commences also next Sunday. 

• Next Sunday  we are celebrating Thanksgiving Sunday by remembering that our 
vocation and interests are a gift from God. Please note the insert from the worship team 
today about this service in how you can contribute to this service. The morning service 
features the installation of the church office bearers and the blessing of the Pastoral 
Carers as well as presenting our new school principal, Darryl Trigg. Salt Factory fea-
tures Darryl’s installation and the installation of the school staff. The sermon next week 
is based on the theme: “A life of thankfulness ”, text Colossians 3. I shall be giving part 
one of the sermon in the morning and part two in the evening. Why not plan to come to 
both services next Sunday? Actually it would be a good Sunday to bring your Bible as 
we explore the book of Colossians together. 
• Again a reminder about the short course: What  DO you believe? This course will 
be looking at the Bible, prayer, worship and the Christian life (serving, giving and wit-
nessing).  It will be run on Thursday evenings in February (21st, 28th) and March (6th, 
13th) from 7.30pm to 9pm and if there is enough interest during the day (1.30pm-3pm).  
We are planning that there is no cringe factor: People won’t be expected to pray or to 
read out loud. There will be a lot of opportunity for open discussion. Someone has 
asked if it is suitable for children. Probably not. Most importantly, have you anyone in 
mind to invite? Continue praying for them to be receptive to this. 
• Keep in mind: Ash Wednesday : Wednesday week (6th February)- worship 7pm 
with the imposition of ashes. 
• Also have you put in your diary our church’s Planning Day: Saturday 16 th   
February  at Wirrimbirra (Schmoker’s block at the end of Grenfell Road), called “THE 
GATHERING”. This day is for ALL interested members of our congregation. 

 
Pastor Leon 

Pastor’s CornerPastor’s CornerPastor’s CornerPastor’s Corner    

ROSTERS 
The worship service rosters for the period 
March – May are in the process of being pre-
pared and will be distributed in the first week 
of February.  Please notify Anna Watson, by 
Jan 27 th, if you are unavailable to serve on 
certain dates in those months.  A written mes-
sage is preferred – in my pigeon hole or email 
watson.anna@goldengrove.sa.edu.au 
Thanks! 

Articles  for the first edition for 2008 of 

Life in the Vine  
are due on Thursday 31st January. 
Please e-mail Tania Nelson dtnel-
son@internode.on.net if you have 
any stories, photos, jokes or advertis-
ing or give her a call on 8288 7351.  

FAMILY WELLNESS 
A Positive Parenting Course 

 
Six engaging sessions are being offered by 
Margaret and John Hunt, highly experi-
enced parent educators, for Mums, Dads, 
Grandparents and Carers on Mondays from 
7.30 to 9.30pm from 11th February to 17th 
March. 

WHERE: Salisbury Lutheran Kindergarten,  
10 Waterloo Corner Road, Salisbury 

COST: $5.00/family/sesion (concession  
available FREE CRECHE AVAILABLE 

Enquiries & Registration Lyn Benger  
Tel 82812976 

See Notice Board for further details. 

  Golden Grove Amateur Fishing  

   ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  

 Sunday 10th February 
            4.30 pm in Fellowship Centre 

Note: Membership fees can be paid and all 
GGAF dates for 2008 fishing trips and events 
will be available. 
 
 

 CRABBING AT WEBB BEACH  
Saturday Feb 23 

Meet at Webb Beach at 10.00am.  
Maps available from Graeme Hoklas or 
Zimmo.  
BYO chairs, lunch, drinks, hats, sunscreen, 
old shoes, crabbing rakes and tubs.  
Enquiries to Zimmo (8289 1212) or Graeme Hok-
las (8289 6803 )    

 

Would you like to be involved in a Chris-
tian Option program : going into a public 
schools and presenting the message of the 
Gospel in story telling, drama, singing and 
craft. 
Then you NEED to go to the “Children’s 
Ministry Training Day” 
Only one is being offered in the first part of 
this year: Saturday 16th February (9am-
4pm) at Adelaide West Uniting Church  
For more details see Pastor Leon or con-
tact Rosemary Mack on 82881758 

Australian Lutheran College extends an 
invitation to attend their  
Opening Service 2008  
with Holy Communion 
to be held on 

Monday, 4 February 2008 at 9.00am 
 

In the Refectory, Australian Lutheran College  
200 Ward Street, North Adelaide 

followed by morning tea  

Please see noticeboard for further details 

Book Launch: the Proeve Family 
History (1380-2007) , written by  
Dr Henry Proeve.  
At Trinity Lutheran Church,  
1215 Grand Junction Rd,  
Hope Valley,  
on Sunday 10th February at 2pm.  
A remarkable story - not to be missed 
by anyone interested in family history. 

(A Friends of Lutheran Archives function) 

Lutheran Media is now 
offering tax-
deductibility. When you 
make a donation, you 
will need to indicate your 
desire to receive a Tax 

Deductible receipt and indicate the 
name/s that you require on it.  
Cheques should be made payable to 
Lutheran Media Inc Gift Fund. If 
you do not wish to claim your gift as 
a tax deduction, we shall pay it into 
our general Lutheran Media Ministry 
account as at present. For further 
information please phone FREE-
CALL 1800 353 350 or go to our 
website at 
www.lutheranmedia.org.au  


